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Investigative Activity:  Records Obtained, Records Reviewed   

 

Involves:  Personnel File Review Deputy

 

Activity Date:   1/7/2023    

 

Activity Location:  BCI Bowling Green Office   

 

Authoring Agent:  Special Agent Supervisor Scott Stranahan   

 

Narrative: 

On Tuesday, December 20, 2022, the Marion County Sheriff’s Office and Marion Police 

Department requested the assistance of the Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI) with 

the investigation of an Officer Involved Critical Incident which occurred in LaRue, Marion 

County, Ohio.  During the investigation, Special Agent Jason Snyder was provided with the 

personnel file of Marion County Sheriff’s Deputy/Detective .  On Saturday, 

January 7, 2023, Special Agent Supervisor (SAS) Scott Stranahan reviewed Deputy s 

personnel file and noted the following: 

SAS Stranahan noted there were three separate files containing personnel file information for 

Deputy   SAS Stranahan first reviewed a file titled “Det. Employment Record 

3.”  Investigation revealed the following.  This file contained Deputy s Ohio Peace Officer 

Training Commission (OPOTC) certificate and training records.  Deputy graduated from 

the Marion Law Enforcement Academy and was awarded an OPOTC certificate in June of 2018.  

The training records show numerous classes/trainings Deputy attended from May of 

2018 through December of 2022. 

SAS Stranahan next reviewed a file titled “Det. Employment Record 2.”  

Investigation revealed this file contained a “Personnel Action” from the Marion County Sheriff’s 

Office dated April of 2022.  Deputy received counseling for failing to properly secure 

evidence.  In July of 2021, Deputy received a written reprimand for damage done to an 

unmarked vehicle during a surveillance operation.   

Lastly, SAS Stranahan reviewed a file titled “Det. Employment Record.”  

Investigation revealed this file contained a letter from a citizen as well as several awards.  The 
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letter from the citizen complimented Deputy s efforts to unlock her vehicle after leaving 

her keys and her dog inside on a warm day.   

SAS Stranahan noted this file contained the following awards.  In January of 2021, deputy 

received a “Chief’s Recognition Award” from the Marion Police Department for 

assistance with a homicide investigation.  In September of 2020, Deputy received an 

“Exceptional Duty Award” from the Marion Police Department for his role and response to an 

individual threatening to commit suicide.  In 2020, Deputy received two “Exceptional 

Duty Awards” from the Marion Police Department for his role in the execution of a narcotics 

search warrants. 

Nothing further was discovered during SAS Stranahan’s review of Deputy s personnel 

file. 

The personnel file(s) were attached to this report. Please refer to the attachment for further 

details. 
































